
Courtesy Notice

We want to update you about upcoming geotechnical investigation activity in the 
area as part of our efforts to build the new Transbay Transit Center. The geotechnical 
investigations will take place over the next three months in the parking lot between Minna 
and Natoma streets to the east of Second Street. Work is scheduled to be conducted 
Monday-Friday from 7am to 7pm beginning Tuesday, August 25, 2009 and continuing 
through the end of November 2009.

The performance of two different types of equipment will be evaluated for their effectiveness 
in drilling and mixing soil with cement to depths that match the anticipated foundation of 
the new Transbay Transit Center. The results of this investigation will help with designing the 
shoring wall for the foundation of the lower levels of the new Transit Center.

The size of the equipment and area needed for supporting activity will require that the 
surface parking lot be closed during the geotechnical investigations. Equipment and 
material deliveries to the parking lot area may cause temporary disruption to the traffic on 
Minna and Natoma streets. 

Fencing will be put up around the work area to provide public safety and security. Initial work 
will include the construction of concrete pads on the site and will cause minimal impact, if 
any, to surrounding businesses. Drilling activity is scheduled to begin mid-September and 
may cause some construction-related noise within the limits allowed by the City. A diesel 
engine will be running intermittently 24 hours a day.

If you have any questions or concerns, please contact Courtney Lodato or Adam Alberti, 
Transbay Outreach Team, at (415) 227-9700 or by emailing us at: info@transbaycenter.org

We thank you for your patience.

The Transbay Joint Powers Authority

Learn more at:

www.transbaycenter.org
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